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Kindergarten:

Happy Spring! In reading, we will continue to retell stories and ask
and answer questions. We will be focusing on the organization trait
for writing. The students will write stories that include what
happens first, next, and last. In math, we will be reviewing shapes,
patterns, sorting, composing, decomposing, and number sense.
Thank you for supporting your child and their learning!

1st Grade:

We will be finishing up with Unit 6 in reading, which focuses on
retelling stories and explaining the theme or central message of a
story. Please continue to have your child read their book to you
each night. In writing we will continue to write narratives and
opinions. We will complete the last writing project: writing a thank
you letter. In math we will finish up the year with Unit 8, which
includes many of the skills we've worked on this year. You can
continue to have your child practice addition and subtraction facts,
counting money, and telling time at home. Stay tuned for
information on a field trip this month! Look for more information
to come in the next few weeks!

Over the summer: to ensure your child is ready for the next school
year, over the summer have them read every day (15-20 minutes).
You can check out books from the Willmar Public Library. You can
also play math games with cards or dice.
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2nd Grade:

This month second graders will continue our study of plants in Science. In
reading, we will examine how characters can have different viewpoints.
Using data and graphs will follow measurement in Math. We look forward
to our field trip to Prairie Woods on May 17 or 18!! Watch for the reminder
from your child's teacher!

3'd Grade:

The third graders have worked hard all year and have learned an amazing
amount of new skills. They also prepared well for and did a great job on
taking the MCA tests! We are now going to spend the rest of the year
revisiting and sharpening those skills so we are ready for the fourth grade!

We will also be exploring and studying how people lived in the late 1800's.
This is in preparation for Heritage Week and our field trip on May 9th to
Montevideo. We are so excited about this trip.

Third graders are continually working hard on becoming better readers and
building up their reading stamina. They will also be making plans on how
they will continue their reading practices over the summer months. That
way they will start the next year prepared and ready to go.

4 Grade:

It is the end of the year, and we are excited because we will be studying the
different types of poetry and writing a few of our own. We will then display
and share our poetry with each other. In Math we will be working on some
math projects. Our field trips will consist of fishing, golfing, and banking.
We will also have field day where we get to showcase our athletic ability
and learn how to be team players. We are so ready to be outside and feel
the warmth of spring for recess and ready to move into 5th grade!



5th Grade:
May will be a busy month for 5th graders. We will visit the Middle
School and prepare for 6th grade. We will also be visiting a dairy farm
on a field trip sponsored by the Willmar Chamber.

Unit 8 in Reading will be a Big Idea- we will learn about inventions and
businesses.

Math will wrap up algebra.

Music:
Songfests and Informances have been completed and the remaining
days will go by quickly with the younger grades having music every
other day and the older grades every fourth day! We will wrap up our
year by doing activities that help solidify the concepts and skills we
have been learning. All grade levels will take time to work to memorize
our National Anthem in anticipation of singing together at our end of

the year field trip to the Stingers field.

Ways to support your child’s learning at home: Demonstrate a positive
attitude about education to your children. Monitor your child's
television, video game, and Internet use. Encourage your child to read.
Talk with your child. Encourage your child to use the library.

Encourage your child to be responsible and work independently.
Encourage active learning.
http://www.colorincolorado.org/article/twenty-ways-you-can-help-
your-children-succeed-school



S.T.E.M.:

3rd: Animals and Adaptations: The students will create animal
books and observe/grow plants

4th: Rocks and Minerals: Mr. Means Rocks Hard, but Rocks Rock
Harder....We will work on the Rock Cycle and identifying the
different types of Rocks and Minerals

5th: Energy and Ecosystems: We will explore sources of Energy-
Renewable and Non-renewable, and how they effect the world
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We have a special presentation coming to Willmar, and they
would like to do a show for our students! The group is the
Bouncing Bulldogs, who are group of jump rope enthusiasts from
Chapel Hill - Durham, NC. Their mission is to promote jumping
rope for fun and fitness, and to help all children grow physically,
emotionally and socially. Education, good sportsmanship,
leadership, and teamwork are emphasized among all team
members. The date is May 18th, and Roosevelt will be hosting
them from 1:00 - 2:00. They will perform two - 20 minute shows
for the Roosevelt students.




PTSA:

Thank you to everyone for your support during our Little Caesar's
fundraiser in the month of March. Our top 2 classes are Ms. Bosch in
2nd grade with 45 kits and Ms. Gustofson in 3rd grade with 32 kits.
Our Top 5 sellers

1) Kollin Van Heuveln (Bosch) 372.00 sales -18 kits

2) Brooklyn Wadsworth (Peterson) 369.00 sales- 18 kits

3) Norah Nesges (Douglass) 360.00 sales- 18 kits
4) Kara Mages (Bosch) 300.00 sales - 14 kits

5) Alisson Mages (Kuehn) 282.00 sales- 13 kits
Way to go everyone!!

Look for some exciting information to come home shortly about school
supply kits!

Lakeland Elementary has invited ALL Kennedy and Elementary families
to a Year-End Family Dance at Lakeland. The dance will be taking place
Thursday, May 31st. (Parents must stay with their kids). More
information will be sent home as we get closer to the date.

Our last school year meeting will be happening on May
Remember to keep saving your box tops as our next turn in date will

be November 1st. The cart is still in the entryway for you to drop them
in any time you are at school.



2018 Field Day Information

May 15th 1st & 2nd Grade Field Day Roosevelt Field
Kindergarten & 1st 9:00 to 11:00AM
2nd Grade 12:30 — 2:30PM

Makeup for Kindergarten, 1st & 2nd grade-Wednesday May 30th
(Same times)

News
May 22" 3rd Grade 12:30-2:30PM Hodapp Field

Makeup for 3rd Grade- May 24th (Same times)

May 23rd 4th Grade 9:00-11:00AM Hodapp Field
5th Grade 12:30-2:30PM Hodapp Field

Makeup for 4th & 5th Grade - May 25th (Same times)
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YOU can help Roosevelt Elementary School!

Box Tops for Eduation

Clip Box Tops coupons from hundreds of
products. For a complete list go to
btfe.com and click on the Earn tab and
then select Clip Box Tops.

What we earn: 10¢ each
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Support Your School!®™

Clip the Project A+ labels from Tyson
product boxes and containers.

What we earn: 24¢ each

Box Tops Bomys App

Earn even more cash to help your school
by turning in your everyday receipts into
cash for your school by downloading the
Box Tops Bonus APP - School Fundraising!
Its FREE and EASY... and can be used in
combination with on-pack Box Tops!

BUY. SCAN.

FIND OFFERS. SCAN YOUR
BUY PRODUCTS. RECEIPT.

WATCH EAANINGS
STACK UP.

Pizza Ranck
Wiagon W keels program

Clip the Pizza Ranch wagons from
chicken boxes and medium and large
pizza boxes.

What we earn: 25¢ each




1t BSY as 1-2-3

Sign up at moreRewards.com. Designate your
¢ preferred school or childcare facility under
School Rewards.

Shop Coborn’s, Cash Wise, & Marketplace Foods
_.%":» ® stores for Food Club, Full Circle, Top Care, Simply
- Done and Tippy Toes products to earn points for

i your school. There are over 3,000 qualifying items!

simply
done

Coborn'’s, Inec. is committed to donating $150,000
® to local entities during the 2017-2018 school year.

The points your school earns will help grow their

share of the $150,000 total. It’s like a pie - the size

of your school’s slice will depend on how many

points they have received.

Get started today at moreRewards.com/school

Proud Family of Employee Owned Stores
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PLAY!
Discover something
just [or youl

LAUGH!
LEARN!

Summer Gymnastics
4 Years thru Grade 12

This is a recreational program for Girls and Boys who want to
learn the basics of gymnastics. We will be learning tumbling,
uneven bars, balance beam and vault. These sessions are in-
troductory in nature. Taught by Willmar Sr. High Gymnastics
Coach of the Year—Jodi Mottinger and co-coach Doug Ros-
sum and assistants Nick Clasemann and Curt Hein
JUNE 6 or 7 - JUNE 27 or 28

There will be two sessions for each age group:
Mon & Wed or Tues & Thurs.
9-9:50 for 4 Years Old - Kindergarten
10-10:50 - Grades 1-2
11-11:50 - Grades 3-6

Grades 7-12

High School Gymnastics - Taught by Willmar High School
Staff

Go to www.willmarcer.com for more details
Or call 320-231-8490

LEARN!

Did you know?

Did you know that Willmar
CER has a new look?
Check out our new brochure
and new registration web
page at WillmarCER.com.

Did you know that Willmar
CER is open Monday thru
Thursday from 8-4:30 pm

and Friday from 7:30-4 pm?

Did you know that you can
register for a Willmar CER
class over the phone with a
credit card by calling
231-8490?

Did you know that you can
check for Willmar CER
weather related
cancellations by calling

6UMMER MOVIES IN THE PARK
FRIDAYS At ROBBINS ISLAND

Beauty & the Beast Jumanji Coco
June 15 July 20 August 17
Start 9 pm Start 9 pm Start 8 pm

-

FREE Admission, Popcorn & Pop!

231-8493?
\

Despicable Me 3
Sept. 14

Start 7 pm j
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For more information about the following activities, please visit us at
www.willmarcer.com or call 320-231-8490
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CHECK OUT OUR SUMMER\
OFFERINGS IN THE NEW SUMMER
2018 WILLMAR CER BROCHURE
Art/Painting Classes

Baseball & Softball
T-Ball—age 4-5
Kinderball—Kindergarten
Grades 1 & 2 BB and SB
Grades 3-6 BB and SB

Kandi Basketball Camps
PWELC Nature Days

Soccer

Tennis Lessons

Volleyball Clinic

SWIM LESSONS

SPRING—Monday-Thursday, May 7-17

SUMMER—Monday-Thursday
Session 1—June 18-28
Session 2—July 9-19
Session 3—July 23-August 2

Cardettes Dance Camp
Come and participate in the Cardettes
Dance camp taught by Head Coach
Nicole Lang.

Imagine someday being a member of
the Cardettes and performing at
Cardinal Varsity events.

Tuesday-Thursday, July 17-19

Bt

PURLER WRESTLING CLINIC
Willmar Wrestling is pleased to present Purler Wrestling

Purler Wrestling Inc is a family owned and operated wrestling
company which was established in 1999 and has since grown to
offer a wide range of training opportunities for the entire na-
tion. Not only is Purler Wrestling Academy the nation's largest
wrestling school, but also one of its most successful. More info
about Purler Wrestling - www.purlerwrestling.com

Registration Costs: $100 - Willmar students

$140 - Commuters
The Willmar Wrestling Booster Club has donated toward the
camp cost in order to drastically lower the registration fees for all
wrestlers.

Age Requirement is Grade 3 and up. Average age of wrestlers is
usually 11-17.

The Camp meets Monday thru Friday, July 23-27 Meeting times
Monday - Thursday are 9 am to 4 pm with a lunch break sched-
uled at 11:45-12:30 and a 15 minute break at 2:45. Times on
Friday are 9 am to 2:30 pm with lunch break scheduled at 11:45-
12:30. Please pack a brown bag lunch unless you will be taking
your son out to eat.

The Princess and the Pea
Do you want a chance to be a star
onstage at the Barn Theatre? Join us
for a fun-filled week of theatre! We
will work on our acting, singing and
dancing skills while working together
to stage a modern musical version of
the classic story
“The Princess and the Pea”

June 25-30
Rehearsals—Mon-Fri, 12-4 pm
Performances - Friday at 6 pm

Saturday at 11 am

4 FOOTBALL N
FB Skills Training—Wed, Jun3 13-July 26

FB Youth Clinic—Mon-Wed, July 30-Aug. 1

FB—Cardinal Camp—Mon-Fri, Aug. 6-10

Ql House Tackle FB League

J




Greetings Roosevelt Friends and Families!

| cannot believe it is May and students leave us June 1st! It always seems like yesterday that buses rolled up
and we began, day one, now we are winding down and getting ready to wave goodbye as buses roll away.

It has been a wonderful school year and again we want to recognize and celebrate our staff.

I've tried to use the last few months to recognize all staff. We are a talented, committed and fun group,
together we provide a fun, safe and rigorous experience for our students...I could not be more proud!

1** Grade: Rosa Eddy, Stacy Lindahl, Katelyn
Skudlark and Jenna Bosch

2" Grade: Nancy Aasen, Sandra Nelson, Karen | & R s 5’:
Douglass and Kaylee Jahraus 3" Grade: Trent Molacek, Kelly Gustofson,
' Jackie Tempel and Joe Kuehn

4" Grade: Kari Michelson, Donna Hedlof, Katie
Hultberg and Lee Gauer

5t Grade: Kristen Egge, Sara Haecherl and
John Tiernan




Phy. Ed: Kim Rosendahl, Larry Selchow and
Barb Eilers

Special Ed: Lindsay Marcus, Karleen Wog, Kristi
Glup, Sarah Koster, Laura Klein and Judy Eng

Admin. Assistants: Gloria Serrato and Stacey
Gadient

Social Worker; Cheryl Bosch, Nurse; Kari Elseth
and Heidi Burton, Child Guide

Food Service: Deb Peterson, Steve Fischer, Barb
Liedman, Tina Jenkins, Char Helmuch, Lori Ridler
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Playground Supervisors: Denise Croom, Chris
Ness and and Genesis Mireles




GO Cardinals

Custodians: Julie Arends, Polo Jasso, Mike
Orlowski and Tim Olson

Here is a GREAT link: https://www.the74million.org/4fams/

It is a ‘one stop shop’ for ALL things educational, that as a parent you want to learn more about. Items such as
an IEP, Project Based Learning, STEM...etc. It defines and explains some of the school jargon we as educators
use often but leaves you wondering, what does that mean? This site is a great resource!

Thank you for our partnership. We are quite a team when we work together so please, if | can be of
assistance, do not hesitate to email or call me at lockhartl@willmar.k12.mn.us (320) 231-8474.

Lori Lockhart



